

CBANA
Area Service Record
 February 18, 2007

Meeting started at 2:14 p.m. We all read the serenity prayer, Philip read the Twelve Traditions, Greg read the Twelve Concepts, and the Service Prayer was lead by David K.

ROLL CALL –

Facilitator-	David K.	present	Off the Wall –	Mark	present
Co-facilitator –	Tom K.	present	Shot of Hope –	Greg	present
Treasurer –	Lester	present	Keep it Simple –	Don	absent
Recorder –	Cindy K.	present	Kiss the Lie Goodbye –	Randy	present
RCM 1 –	Bea	present	Gem City –	Sean	present
RCM 2 –	Bill	present	Just for Today –	Philip	present
PI –	Margo K.	present	Get it Together –	Mario	absent
H & I –	Mary C.	present	Stepping Up –	Debbie	present
Activities –	vacant	vacant	Right Turn Only –	Dan K.	present
Literature –	Dedee	present	Easy Does It –	David T.	present
Web servant –	Tom K.	present	No Matter What -	? 4th	absence
RBS –	Robert F.	present	10th Street –	Will 3rd	absence
Outreach –	Dan K.	present			

Cindy needs to add to her report that she needs to be reimbursed \$26.22 for copies. Randy's name was also corrected, and so the minutes were accepted.

GROUP REPORTS:

Off the Wall - Mark H. is the GSR, the Alt. GSR is Frankie. Treasurer/Secretary are Mandy S and Benita. There were two birthdays: Lester with 15 years and Steve with 20 years. They have purchased some needed supplies, including chairs. The floors are finally finished, and they have paid the rent through February. \$100.00 donation today.

Shot of Hope – Greg is the GSR. Things are OK. Potluck is the 2nd Wednesday of March. \$20.00 donation today.

Keep it Simple –Don is their GSR. No report.

Kiss the Lie Goodbye - Randy is the GSR. Sara is the Alt. GSR. Randy celebrated 1 year. \$40.00 donation today.

Gem City – Sean is GSR, Joel is Alt. GSR. Wayne is the Secretary and Bea is the Treasurer. Chili Cook Off was January 28th at 6:30 pm and after was the birthday speaker meeting which was a success. Satch celebrated 18 years, Debbie had 24 years, Bea had 14 years, and Michaela had 3 years. They paid their rent and are donating \$30.00 today.

Just For Today – Philip is the new GSR. They have had very low attendance recently and need some support. They are donating \$22.00 today.

Get it Together – Mario V. is the GSR. No report.

Stepping Up – Debbie is the GSR; Alt. GSR is Dale L. and the Treasurer/Secretary is Travis. They celebrated 2 birthdays: Dedee with 12 years and Walter with 12 years. Recovery Ranch has decided to buy the building, so the meeting will probably be finding a new home. \$121.00 donation.

Right Turn Only – Dan is the GSR, and Tammi is the Treasurer. Jerry celebrated 12 years, David K. celebrated 6 years, and Chris celebrated 1 year. Potluck is the last Wednesday of the month. \$15.00 donation.

Easy Does It – David T. is the GSR. Alt. GSR is Wayne C. They are donating \$49.00.

Rainbow Group/Kingsville – No report.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Treasurer Report – Lester called roll for the donations. Our new prudent reserve is \$1797.45 and there was no surplus to be donated to Region/World last month. TBRNA finally cashed their donation check. About the Jeff C. donation, Lester is still trying to contact the woman who made the donation. Bea and Dedee tried to talk to World, but they have yet to be emailed. It was decided to keep the donation if the woman is an NA member. We all were reminded that in following the new budgets, you use it or you lose it. The ending balance is \$1619.10.

RCM 1/RCM 2 Report – The last Regional meeting (RSC) was in Orange, TX. The Courage to Change Area has been taken off of the roster. The Co-Facilitator and Co-Treasurer positions at the regional level are open. This area has withdrawn our bid to host TBRCNA, and Houston has accepted the bid. We were awarded the bid for Southern Zonal Forum in Jan. 2008. David K. will be the chairperson for the event. We will ask Region to do a workshop in our area, and will have to provide food when it takes place. It is time to do an audit of Region's finances which may cost as much as \$4000.00. Last year's taxes weren't filed (2005) and (2006) wasn't done either. They are going to pay someone \$300.00 per year to get it done. Next Regional meeting will be in the Tri-county area. They also need someone to help review an IP for young people who got clean young. For info on that see Tom K. The Regional Learning Day that was mentioned at last Area was cancelled and has yet to be rescheduled. If anyone wants to have input on our Vision or Mission Statement please contact Bea or Bill. Also, they are returning \$50.00 of the money budgeted for travel and lodging.

Public Information/Phoneline – Margo would like it to be announced at the group meetings that she needs volunteers. She is requesting a check for \$181.52 for IP's, business cards, and other supplies. Phone #1 is working, but Phone # 2 broke. Colin

Finley's name needs to be removed from the Narcotics Anonymous Cingular account because he moved. They said that we could buy a new phone for \$160.00. Bea asked how much a business line is, so we could have the account in just NA's name. We pay \$100.00 per month for both phones. Margo wants to maybe change plans so that we could get 2 new phone instead of having to buy just one. Bea is going with Margo to the phone store to figure all of this out. They are going to participate in the HealthFair at Del Mar College on Wednesday, March 7th from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. There is another event that The Council on Alcohol and Drug Abuse is having on March 3rd at Cole Park.

Break called at 3:30 p.m. Break over at 3:45 p.m.

Hospitals and Institutions – The new meeting at Padre Behavioral Hospital on Monday nights is going well and Randy and Bill are still helping with this meeting. Chris is a new panel leader and is serving Charlie's detox along with Robert. They currently have enough H & I support to add another meeting, but we haven't found another meeting yet. Bea suggested going to Teen Challenge for another meeting. Mary is requesting 100.00\$ from ASC to buy the little white booklets.

Activities –The Valentine's Day dance was successful. They are turning in \$184.44 from the dance. There was not another activity planned because there is not an activity chair, but we decided to have a dance for St. Patrick's Day anyways. Mandy is expressing interest in this position, but was not present to qualify herself. Bea will be the point of accountability for the St. Pat's day dance on Saturday March 17th at 9:30 at Charlie's Place. \$250.00 has been requested to fund this event and was granted. Debbie was concerned about the 50/50 raffle that was held at the Anchor Club during the dance. NA was not involved and will not be in the future.

Literature – Turned in \$455.00 today. She had sales at the dance for Valentine's dance. She also has a donation to give to Robert F. for the RBS raffle.

Web Servant – Talked about the website for Gem City and suggested that each group could have it's own site in the future. There was more technical jargon in his report that most of us do not understand, but THANK GOD he does.

RBS – The last RBS meeting brought about the design drawn by Steve. The long sleeve shirts should be ready soon. All merchandise will be \$15.00. The next sub-committee meeting will be on March 3rd at 7:00. The meeting will be at the Off The Wall meeting. There is \$3100.00 in the account. I also made a letter for Robert stating that NA agreed to remove Wayne S., Michelle W., and Alan D. from the RBS account and we are going to add Robert F. and Mark H. to the account.

Outreach – Rockport was attended as this meeting is fading fast. The next planned attendance is in Kingsville on Friday February 23rd. This is the Rainbow group. No money is being requested for this month.

Recorder – Cindy is requesting \$10.60 for 2 filers for Archives and \$ for copies. I haven't had a chance to go through the old Archives yet.

Dawn and Anna made a presentation for the World Convention in San Antonio. It is Labor Day weekend (Aug 29th to Sept 2nd, 2007). We all watched a video provided by NA. They still need volunteers for the convention, which is a two-hour commitment. Please announce this at the group meetings.

OLD BUSINESS:

The donation check is covered in Lester's report.

Archives- Cindy will go through old reports and will see what we have and will get with David K. on this matter.

NEW BUSINESS:

Do we want to have an area workshop when the Regional Delegate comes down?

Consensus: Yes we want to hold a workshop. "Building stronger home groups" is the topic. Bea and Bill will be responsible for setting up this workshop.

OPEN FORUM:

CMS – yes to Tom who will explore it further.

Our ending balance is \$1815.00, and therefore we are over prudent. The donation will be held until April.

.

Rotation for Meetings –

February – Just for Today

March – Off the Wall

April – Right Turn Only

May – Shot of Hope

June – Gem City

July – Keep it Simple

August – Kiss the Lie

September – Get It Together

October – Easy Does It

November – Just For Today

December – Off the Wall

Meeting ended at 4:20 p.m.